September 18, 2007

The Honorable Nita M. Lowey

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Lowey:

The Commission has received your request to extend the time for filing petitions to
intervene in the license renewal proceeding for Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit Nos. 2 and
3. A Federal Register (FR) notice had set October 1, 2007, as the due date for petitions. See
72 FR 42134-42135 (August 1, 2007). In its discretion, the Commission has decided to extend
that due date to November 30, 2007. A notice of this extension will be published in the Federal

Register.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Gregory B. Jaczko
Acting Chairman
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